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 Colombia Staff Retreat: Encouraging the 
Team

In January I gathered with our Colombian team for a staff retreat. 
This was their first in-person gathering since covid. We had an 
opportunity to pray, study the word, review some of Dr. Blackaby’s 
book on Spiritual leadership, and plan the next Bible Institute class. 
We have met regularly on zoom, but meeting face to face over four 
days was a refreshing change. The team took turns cooking and 
doing dishes. Relationships were deepened and the team has great 
opportunities ahead. 
 
Looking Forward: March 24-31 Honduras
I plan to visit Honduras to meet with the team and to plan an 
upcoming building project. We need a place to film upcoming 
courses and develop the audio and video needed for online and in-
person Bible Institute courses. A dorm for visiting teachers and 
potential interns is needed and there is the opportunity to have a 
dental clinic to serve the area. I will also meet with the five families 
we have serving in the Siguatepeque area. I want to connect with 
each team member about their goals clarify job descriptions. 
 
Field visits: 
Tim Prewitt and I will visit our European fields, and Kenya. I hope to 
visit Ukraine as soon as possible. Our goal is to explain the 
transition process for me this year and I look forward to deepening 
relationships and encouraging our staff to press on. 
 
April 16- May 1 Germany and Kenya
May24-June 3 Romania, Macedonia, Albania
 
Staff Retreat: Refresh and Recalibrate our 
Missionary Families
July 26-August 2 in Bogota, Colombia
Our goals in gathering the Latin American missionaries, staff, 
teachers, and pastors are to strengthen the family as they serve and 
to help connect the team with each other. Please pray all will be 
challenged and encouraged, and there will be unity in Christ. 
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Ephesians 1:16
16 I do not cease to give 
thanks for you, remembering 
you in my prayers,

Are you on our email list? 


Prefer digital letter? 


Please sign up today!


Donations can be made to 
World Reach. Please 
include a note that it is for 
the ministry of Bobby and 
Lolly Wilson. 
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Ukraine update:
Today I spoke to Andrew, our missionary team member who lives in northern Ukraine. He was very 
encouraged by God’s protection and from the fruit of his ministry during the crisis. He has been 
distributing eggs, chickens, and flour with the gospel. His city has been bombed, but not as severely 
as many others. God has protected them, and the believers have been able to gather for church 
services.  Near his city, some believers have even fed and spoken to some young hungry Russian 
soldiers. Some quit the battle and tried to return home, but sadly, reportedly they were executed at 
the border. Pray for peace in Ukraine and the gospel to be proclaimed. 

If you would prefer to receive this letter digitally only, then please 
confirm this via email and include your name with the email address. 
Please send your preference to bwilson@world-reach.org

Thank you for your partnership, prayerfully and financially.  

For the Gospel, 
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Colombia Team: from left to right: Laura, Simon, Maria, Anderson, Bobby holding Eliana, Andres, 
Kayla, Cristian, and Sandra
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